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Pupil premium grant expenditure

Report to parents: 2015/16
	Rationale and principles behind the use of the pupil premium grant 

	St Luke’s CE Primary school acknowledges that the PPG is provided for pupils who are socially disadvantaged as measured by their eligibility for free school meals. We recognise that not all pupils who receive free school meals will be socially disadvantaged and that not all pupils who are socially disadvantaged are registered or qualify for free school meals. In distributing the pupil premium grant we reserve the right to allocate funding to support any pupil or groups of pupils the school has legitimately identified as being socially disadvantaged


	Overview of the school

	Number of pupils and pupil premium grant (PPG) received

	Total number of pupils on roll
	240

	Total number of pupils eligible for PPG
	60 (at present)

	Amount of PPG received per pupil 
	1300

	Total amount of PPG received
	£78,000


	Nature of support 2015/16 

	It is proposed that the pupil premium funding will be used in the following ways in 2015: 
· To provide additional learning support to identified groups of pupils.
· To provide intervention from Deputy Headteachers/SENCO.

· To continue to staff the Therapeutic Inclusion room with a specialist teaching assistant post and extend the nature of the work and services offered.

· To continue to provide a counselling service for identified pupils.  

· To maintain an increased level of educational psychologist support bought in by the school
· To provide additional, targeted speech and language support.
· To provide intervention for more able pupils who require further challenge as identified in the Sutton Trust toolkit.
· To develop forest schools to provide outdoor learning opportunities. 



	Measuring the impact of PPG spending 

	It is intended to measure the impact of PPG expenditure in the following ways:

· Monitoring pupil progress rates and evaluating the impact of additional support initiatives. 

· Evaluate pupil attitudes to learning and their own self esteem through pupil questionnaires. 

· Feedback from other professionals. 


